
change of address
Receiving mailings for your children  
who no longer live in your home? 

Please contact the advancement office to update their information at 
270.233.5533 or anna.mcdaniel@trinityhs.com. 

Alumni Hall of Fame 
In our Alumni Hall at Trinity High School, we feature our alumni with their pictures and stories. If you don’t mind 

sharing, please send your story and picture to anna.mcdaniel@trinityhs.com. Please see below some of the 

alum we have featured in the past! 

#oncearaideralwaysaraider #weareproud #wearetrinity
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FroM our PriNcipal
Christ has no body now but yours.  No hands, no feet on 
earth but yours.  Yours are the eyes through which he looks 
compassion on this world.  Yours are the feet with which 
he walks to do good.  Yours are the hands through which 
he blesses all the world.  Yours are the hands, yours are the 
feet, yours are the eyes, you are his body.  Christ has no 
body on earth but yours. 	 – Teresa of Avila

Ms. Katie Williams worked on this earth for the good of all 
those reading this message. Her entire life was dedicated 
to her family and Trinity High School. She loved this place 
and her loyalty to it was second to none. The amount of 
work she did while God shared her with us is immeasurable.  
Many of us hope to touch the lives of a few along the way, 
but she touched the lives of so many. She taught nurses, 
doctors, lawyers, plumbers, construction workers, and 
teachers just to name a few. She loved every student and 
found the best in all of us.  

Ms. Williams was God’s eyes. She could look and see a math 
problem, like the very smartest student in the room or the 
one who struggled. It was an absolute gift she had to see 
the problems as the students saw the problems. I have heard 
so many students say they were her lifetime students.  When 
my brother, Luke was in college, he would say, “I am going 
to Mrs. Williams to do my math.” I remember thinking how 
wonderful it was that she would still help him after he grad-
uated from Trinity.  In the last few weeks, I have heard so 
many students say the same thing, “I went to Mrs. Williams 

through college to get help with 
math.”  She established relationships 
with students and when she said, “If 
you need help, call me,” she truly meant it!  

Ms. Williams was the feet of God on this earth. She walked 
right over to the gym to start the very first Trinity girls’ 
basketball team and walked to the softball field to coach 
for many years. She walked around the classroom and made 
sure we were on task, but made us use our feet to come up 
and ask questions at her desk.  

Ms. Williams used her hands to bless us all with Katie burg-
ers and red Kool-Aid. She also used them to show us prob-
lems on the board and how to strum a guitar. She used her 
hands to pitch us softballs when she coached, and even 
took a line drive off the eye as she was pitching to us, and 
just kept going. She was as tough as they come on the field 
and in the classroom, but one thing is for certain, we all 
knew she loved us. 

Ms. Williams was a beloved wife, mother, sister, aunt and 
teacher to all. She had the ability to make you work your 
hardest and learn a great deal, all while showing us how 
much she loved us. During one of our last visits she told 
me, “Tell the students I love them.  Please tell them not to 
be sad.  I lived a great life and, I want them to as well.” Ms. 
Williams was a good and faithful servant of the Lord and if 
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Greetings! 

Whew! Year one for me as your Athletic Director has almost 

come to an end and, wow, how that time has flown by. I 

have learned so much this past year and have so enjoyed 

it. 

Trinity Raiders basketball, coached by Nathan West, had an 

exciting season this year, ending their season with 14 wins 

and 16 losses, and the Lady Raiders basketball team, 

coached by Emily Hernandez, went 3-25. 

We also welcomed two new coaches to our spring sports 

this year, and they both had great first seasons. The Trinity 

Raiders baseball team welcomed former Kentucky Wesleyan 

College baseball player Ethan Maxey this season, and he 

helped guide the Raiders to a 9-16 record and a regional 

tournament appearance. Trinity alum and former St. 

Catherine College softball player Carrie Wilkerson took 

over the Lady Raiders softball coaching position, and she 

helped lead the team to a 14-9 record. 

The Bass Fishing team, Coached by BJ Fitzgerald, had a 

successful season this year. The team advanced to the State 

Tournament at Kentucky Lake on May 12th & 13th. Two 

boats qualified to attend and took 60th & 61st place. 

The Trinity Archery team (youth age group), coached by 

Rodney Rhodes, had a full, busy season. During indoor 

competition, they had two 3rd-place finishes. They brought 

home some hardware at Ohio County (2nd place) and at 

the Owensboro Archery Club Regional 3D Tournament (3rd 

place). The team is preparing for the State and National 

Championships in June. Good Luck!

Trinity added new sport this year and, boy, are the boys 

excited about this! Boys volleyball started up in March and 

were able to get in three tournaments this year and played 

at the state tournament in Lexington where they made it 

to the Gold Final by being in the top 6 teams. The new team 

is coached by Molly Wathen (husband, Trinity Alum Dakota 

Wathen). Molly went to  Lindsey 

Wilson College, where she played 

volleyball. 

This year, we brought back the Alumni Basketball Tournament, 

and we had a great turnout for the entire event. The gym 

was full of excitement for all three days. The 2023 Alumni 

Tournament was won by “The Flint Tropics” Max 

Lanham(2013), Logan Howard(2010), Will Howard (2012), 

Jacob Hook (2015), Blake Midkiff (2016), Logan 

O’Bryan(guest), Dylan Wright (2017), Cameron Wright 

(2019), Eric Howard (guest),  Ethan Howard (2020) & Bailey 

Wright (2022) (Coach) Aaron Wright.

For the Alumni Tournament, we wanted to add all the things 

incorporated in a ball game, so we had an alumni Cheer 

and Dance reunion. This was such a fun event. A day of 

reminiscing, food and then they all gathered in the gym and 

learned routines to perform at the Alumni Event Championship 

Game. Alum from 1970 to present day attended and did 

such a great job. It was EPIC half-time entertainment for 

sure!!

The winter and spring sports are now wrapping up and 

summer camps and open gyms are already in full swing.  

Thank you for supporting Trinity Athletics. Participating in 

sports can help individuals gain confidence and leadership 

skills. It helps students overcome and deal with many obsta-

cle. Physical activity promotes growth and improves mental 

and physical health essential for physical development.

Thank you for supporting our school and please reach out 

if I can help you in any way.

Debbie.connor@trinityhs.com

Go Raiders!  

Debbie Connor
ATHLETIC DIRECTOR

RaideR Report
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Congratulations, Seniors
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we emulate her dedication, determination, passion and love 
for all, we can also live the life Jesus planned for us. God 
expects excellence, and He sure received that from the 
G.O.A.T (Greatest of All Time), Ms. Katie Williams. We thank 
the Lord for blessing us with her life on this earth for 76 
years, 54 in the classroom. Let us all learn from her example 
of how to be a good and faithful servant of the Lord. 

Ms. Williams went to be with the Lord on Friday, May 19, 

2023, surrounded by her family. It was the last day of her 
54th year of school, and she waited until the 14 seniors at 
Trinity graduated that evening and went to be with the Lord.  
God gives us signs of his presence all the time, and I could 
not think of anything else that day, but how God designed 
her death perfectly to remind us how to live.

Blessings to you and yours,

Emily Hernandez
PRINCIPAL

"There are few things we could ever do that will have a more eter-
nal impact on the Kingdom of God than for each of us to make 
similar sacrifices today, giving our children, as well as the children, 
youth, and families of our future, a new school within which to grow 
and develop into productive and faithful Catholic citizens.

I am asking you to join me in prayerfully considering what you and 
your family would give over the next 5 years to the capital campaign."

Fr. Brian Roby, Pastor

480 pledges processed for $9,352,078.11 
Total cash collected $2,460,912.62

TOGETHER, WE CAN!

I/We prefer to pay the balance over
       ___________years as follows:
      (1, 2, 3, 4 or 5)
  ____Weekly
  ____Monthly
  ____Quarterly
  ____Semi-Annual
  ____Annually

Name:

Address:

City, State & Zip:

Phone: 

Email:

Signature:

Date:

Donor Information

Payment Options:
Method of Payment
  ____Check/Cash
  ____Stock or Mutual Fund
  ____Other (Life Insurance, Property, IRA)
  ____My company,_______________will match
       ____% of my gifts to the campaign.

Please print your name as you would like it to appear when recognized
as a donor on a plaque:__________________________________________
(i.e. John Doe, Mr and Mrs John Doe, John and Jane Doe, The Doe Family)
 _____Check here if you wish to remain anonymous.

Please make checks payable to: Together We Can!

Scan the code above  
to give online now!

Continued from page 1

The Greatest of All Time 
Ms. Katie Williams
February 2, 1947 – May 19, 2023

“She speaks with wisdom, and faithful instruction is on her tongue.”  
Proverbs 31:26

l �  �Life-long member of St. Mary 
of the Woods Catholic Church

l �  St. Mary High School graduate

l �  �Trinity High School teacher for 
54 years from 1969-2023

l �  �Lady Raiders basketball and 
softball coach

l �  Three-time principal


